Theresa K. Walsh

 From:
 Friday, July 11, 2025 6:12 PM

 To:
 CityClerk

Subject: Concerns on the worship place

You don't often get email from

why this is important

CAUTION: This is an EXTERNAL email. Do not click on any link, open any attachments, or action a QR code unless you recognize the sender and have confirmed that the content is valid. If you are suspicious of the message use the **Report a Phish** button to report it.

Office of the City Clerk

To whom it may be concerns:

My name is

. I am writing to express my concerns about the application for a place of worship at 2 Hunt's Lane. Depending on the information provided in the application, the requested place of worship will have frequent events (Wednesdays, Saturdays, and Sundays) that may cause large crowds to gather and bring frequent heavy traffic to high-density residential areas. This initiative will raise two major security and social concerns, including:

- 1. 2 Hunt's Lane is located in a large and high-density residential area where children and seniors are often on the street. Frequent heavy traffic can greatly increase the chances of accidents among children and the elderly;
- 2. Large numbers of outsiders often congregate in high-density residential areas that may increase the risk of burglary, robbery, and other unexpected accidents.

As residents of the area, we strongly oppose the motion to establish a place of worship and recommend that the applied place of worship be relocated to a major public area.

Sincerely,